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COMPLETE INTERNSHIP PROGRAM— Twelve dietetic interns will complete 
their one-year program on August 27 at the Medical Center. The interns, all of whom 
have bachelor's degrees in foods and nutrition or institution management, will then be 
eligible for membership in the American Dietetic Association. The internship program 
is designed to promote personal and professional growth as well as to develop 
professional competency and leadership ability in the area of therapeutic and normal 
nutrition. The new graduates, from left to right, are Sharon O'Quinn, Deborah 
Waterman, Jo Ann Clower, Linda Rushing, Linda Kelley, Gloria Lemeske (back), Mary 
Ann Boland, Ann Leak, Elizabeth Davenport, Pam Shoaf, Linda Turley, and Jean 
Pharr, (photo by Lewis Parrish)

Seventeen Appointed to Faculty
Seventeen new assistant professors 

have been named at the Medical Center, 
including eight in the Department of 
Medicine.

The announcement came from Duke 
Provost Dr. John 0 . Blackburn.

Nam ed assistant professors of 
medicine were Dr. Robert J. Bache, 
formerly a fellow in cardiology at the 

University of Minnesota; Dr. Stephen I. 
Chavin, who comes to Duke from a 

^postdoctoral research fellowship in 
jiochemistry at the University of Bristol, 
England; Dr. George J. Ellis, I I I ,  an 
associate in the Department of Medicine 
at Duke and Dr. John T. Garbutt, also a

Duke associate in medicine.
Other new assistant professors in the 

Department of Medicine are Dr. Charles 
M. Mansbach, II, an associate in medicine 
at Duke and head of the division of 
gastroenterology at the Durham Veterans 

Administration Hospital; Dr. Donald S. 
Miller, associate in medicine and clinical 
pharmacologist for Duke's clinical cancer 
research unit; Dr. Francis A. Neelon, a 
former chief resident and later associate 
in medicine at Duke; and Dr. William E. 
Yarger, who just completed a special 
research fe llo w s h ip  a t New York 
University.

(continued on page two)

Visitor- Employe 

Parking Garage 
Gets Go Ahead

A bit of relief is in sight for frustrated 
patients and visitors who can’t seem to 

find a parking place when they come to 
the Medical Center.

Plans have been announced for a 1,200 
car parking garage, to be built on the site 

of the present Visitors' Parking Lot, 
which will include some spaces for 
employe cars.

The 2 2 0 ,0 0 0  sq. f t .  b u ild in g ,  
constructed with traditional Hillsborough 
stone and concrete, will have two levels 
above the ground. The ground floor will 
hold about 450 cars with about 380 
places on each of the upper two levels. 
Bo,th elevators and stairs will be provided 
for users of the lot.

According to present plans, part or 
possibly all of the top floor will be 
availab le  to  certain Medical Center 
personnel on a rental basis once the 
garage is completed. Details about who 
will be able to park in the garage and 
what the cost will be have not yet been 
decided.

The Nellb Teer Co., general contractor 
for the $2 million structure, should begin- 
work on the project in September. The 
first phase will be completed in December 
and the entire project should open next 
spring, probably in Aprjl.

(See related story about parking on 
page two.)

Marshall F o w le r , the M edical 
Center fire marshal, announced last 
week that fire drills may now be called 
anywhere in the Hospital at any time 
of the day or night.

Previously drills had been scheduled 
for certain days of the week.


